
VISIT GRAND JUNCTION  
JOINT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING WITH THE PALISADE TOURISM ADVISORY BOARD 

 
July 9, 2019 

  
Palisade Fire Department 

341 W. 7th Street 
Palisade, CO 

  
Palisade Tourism Advisory Board Members Present:  Jessica Bonds (Palisade Tourism Advisory Board Chair and 

Town of Palisade Board Trustee), Rondo Bueschler, Ryan Robinson, Juliann Adams, Cassidee Shull, Jean Tally, 

Keith Ehlers 

Town of Palisade Staff Present:  Michelle Gossage, Ellen Scott 

Visit Grand Junction Board Members Present:  Britt Mathwich, Paul Petersen, Tammy Anderson, Ken Mabery, 

Zeb Miracle, Josh Niernberg  

Visit Grand Junction Board Members Absent:  Kevin Reimer, Julie Shafer, Mikhail Blosser 

Visit Grand Junction Staff Present:  Elizabeth Fogarty, Kim Machado 

 

The Visit Grand Junction board of directors joined the Palisade Tourism Advisory Board meeting at 1:09 pm.  
 
Visit Grand Junction Update 
 
Elizabeth reported that the original 3% lodging tax collections for April’s business increased by 15.4% and May’s 
business was up 3.9% over the same 2018 period. This does not include the 1.25% Visit Grand Junction (VGJ) 
receives from the additional 3% lodging tax approved by voters last year, which has generated an additional 
$243,448 in revenue year-to-date through May’s business.  
 
Elizabeth shared updates regarding YTD lodging revenues and advance summer reservations for Colorado, 
stating many were expressing a softening in the market.  She also provided an update on current VGJ data, 
strategies, and actionable insights. Keith Ehlers asked how the Colorado Tourism Office (CTO) is marketing to 
disperse travelers all over the state. Elizabeth explained one way is through a CTO matching grant that VGJ is 
managing to promote the state’s national parks, including the Colorado National Monument, to spread 
visitation throughout the state. Elizabeth also shared that CTO Director, Cathy Ritter, continued to focus on 
dispersing visitation as part of CTO’s strategy. 
 
Elizabeth shared that partnership discussions with the Mayor and City Manager of Fruita continue. She 
emphasized that the goal of VGJ is to empower both Palisade and Fruita with modern and progressive tools 
which they currently do not have access to, and likely can’t afford, which will assist in increasing visitation to 
their areas, thereby supporting place branding and marketing for the entire area.  
 
Board Chair and Palisade Town Trustee, Jessica Bonds, inquired about the partnership and what it would look 
like. Jean Tally added that the Palisade TAB has a limited budget and asked about the cost. Elizabeth replied 
that the partnership would include a series of meetings to discuss all marketing strategies and make 
recommendations with a holistic view to avoid duplication of efforts. VGJ would share their tools and staff at 
no cost and the only cost to Palisade would be campaign costs. Bridgett Gutierrez, with Ryan/Sawyer 
Marketing, asked similar questions that Elizabeth addressed.  
 



Juliann Adams commented that it makes sense for the Palisade TAB to partner with Visit Grand Junction and 
that she experienced success with the tools and strategies used through VGJ’s Event Partnership program with 
the Lavender Festival. Cassidee Shull agreed. Elizabeth distributed a proposed motion to the Palisade TAB. 
Jessica Bonds read the motion aloud. The language is stated as follows:  
 
Palisade marketing partners (Town of Palisade, Palisade Chamber, and Palisade Tourism Advisory Board) and Visit 

Grand Junction will meet before 2020 budget development of all three Palisade organizations to share marketing 

strategies, scope, and marketing budgets. This will allow Visit Grand Junction to strategize as a partner and provide 

additional value while avoiding duplication of effort. Visit Grand Junction’s willingness to provide additional value to 

Palisade marketing partners, including complimentary listings on the Visit Grand Junction website, will be dependent 

upon the level of partnership, budget, and participation from Palisade as a whole.  

Keith Ehlers motioned to recommend to the Town of Palisade Trustees to approve the partnership between Palisade 

and Visit Grand Junction as stated in the motion. Cassidee Shull seconded. The motion was unanimously approved 

by the Palisade TAB members.  

Jessica stated that she will have the motion put on the agenda at an upcoming Town of Palisade Trustee meeting 

and asked if Elizabeth can present to the Trustees. Elizabeth agreed. Ellen Scott will coordinate the date.  

Elizabeth mentioned to the Palisade TAB that she received a request from representatives from Mesa County and 

COPMOBA asking for assistance with developing a marketing plan for the Palisade Plunge, as required for a Great 

Outdoors Colorado (GOCO) grant application. Elizabeth asked Palisade TAB if they were comfortable if she 

proceeded and they stated yes. Elizabeth shared that Visit GJ staff is pulling data, and she will create and submit a 

draft of the marketing plan by July 15 to Mesa County. The board asked what assistance is needed and Elizabeth 

requested the top 5 -10 mountain bike pages on Visit Palisade’s website along with their analytics.  

There being no further discussions, the meeting adjourned at 2:33 pm.  

  


